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TO: 
 

MAYOR J. LEHMAN AND MEMBERS OF COUNCIL  
 

FROM: K. SUGGITT, RPP, MANAGER OF STRATEGIC INITIATIVES, POLICY AND 
ANALYSIS  
 

NOTED: 
 

M. BANFIELD, RPP, DIRECTOR OF PLANNING AND BUILDING SERVICES  
 
A. MILLER, RPP, GENERAL MANAGER OF INFRASTRUCTURE AND GROWTH 
MANAGEMENT 
 
M. PROWSE, CHIEF ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER  
 

RE: 
 

SUBMISSIONS TO THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO ON BILL 108 AND PROPOSED 
CHANGES TO THE PROVINCIAL POLICY STATEMENT  
 

DATE: 
  

DECEMBER 2, 2019 

 
The purpose of this Memorandum is to provide members of Council with copies of the letters that Planning staff 
submitted through the Environmental Registry of Ontario in response to draft regulations and legislation that 
were available for public review and comment. 

As part of the Provincial More Homes, More Choice Act, 2019, which was passed by the Legislature on June 
6, 2019, the Province had posted their proposed regulations for comment with various deadline dates for 
comment. Planning staff reviewed the regulations and made submissions to the Province. The letters found in 
Appendix “A” were provided in response to aspects of the regulations that would have the most direct impacts 
to the City. 

On September 3, 2019 the Province brought all changes into effect as specified by proclamation, except for 
those related to community benefits charges. 

In July 2019, the Province released proposed policies to amend the Provincial Policy Statement (PPS) with a 
comment deadline of October 21, 2019. Planning staff attended technical briefings with Provincial staff to learn 
more about the proposed changes. Planning staff submitted a comment letter dated October 21, 2019 found in 
Appendix “B” to highlight the concerns with some of the proposed language in the new or amended policies. To 
date the Province has not released further information on when a new PPS will come into effect.   

Any questions or comments can be directed to Kathy Suggitt at extension 5268.  
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APPENDIX “A” 

Comment Letters on Proposed Regulations 
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APPENDIX “B” 

Comment Letter on Proposed PPS Policies 
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